
Spike Awards 

September 2014 

John Kokales—100.5 

 

Jon Smith—6 

                2014 

 

 

Board Meeting 

Thursday October 2, 2014 

12:00 PM 

The Pizza Ranch 

Come join us and see what’s happening  

with your local AHBA. 

Calendar of  Events 
2014 

October 

2 Board Meeting– Noon at 

the Pizza Ranch 

November 

6 & 7 –SDHBA Annual  

Meeting, Watertown 

13 Board Meeting– Noon at 

Pizza Ranch 

 

Aberdeen Home Builders Association’s Mission Statement 

“The Aberdeen Home Builders Association is an organization of individual members, working together 

in a responsible and professional manner, promoting the building and remodeling industry within our 

community.  As members, we are committed to promoting, educating and selling our cause within the 

community with integrity and the best conduct possible.” 

Finishing Membership Drive Month 

Strong! 

You still have a few days left to earn triple the spike points 

for each new member you bring to the association. 

Curious about where you stand with your spike points? 

Give Jen a call at 225-2055 

See inside last month s newsletter. for a list of benefits 

for current and new members.  

Check out  www.nahb.org/ma for information on different pro-

grams! 

http://www.nahb.org/ma


Aberdeen Home Builders Committees  

Check out whatõs happening with your AHBA!! 

Annual Banquet — October - December meeting dates  Chairperson Dale Urlacher  

Home Show — Chairperson Corey Sauerwein, Cassie Monson, Erv Malsam, Larew Goehring & Chris Frost 

Parade of Homes — Chairperson– Kevin Foss  

Spring Auction — Chairperson Stuart Campbell 

Golf Outing —  Chairperson Jon Smith 

Government Affairs Committee– Mike Jung, Ed Hunstad, Pat Tollefson, & Dale Urlacher 

Care Day Project — Need a Chairperson 

Scholarship — Chairperson Cassie Monson Co-Chair Ed Hunstad 

Membership Committee — Need Chairperson 

Membership Directory — Chairperson Donna Hurley  

Appreciation Picnic — Chairperson Brenda Waage and Co-Chair Connie Kusler 

Aberdeen Building 

Permits 2013 

January Permits 66 

February Permits 31 

March Permits 61 

April Permits 141 

May Permits 248 

June Permits 225 

July Permits  205 

August Permits 185 

September Permits 181 

October Permits 144 

November Permits 98 

December Permits 52 

2014 PERMITS  

COMPARE A YEAR AGO 

January Permits 37 

February Permits 36 

March Permits 72 

April Permits 167 

May Permits 250 

June Permits 248 

July Permits  255 

August Permits 210 

September Permits  

October Permits  

November Permits  

December Permits  

                             Check from AHBA Golf to Boys and Girls Club 

 

Thank you to all who participated in the 14th 
annual golf event.   $400 was raised for the 

Boys and Girls Club Capital Campaign Fund! 

 

 

Left to right:  Mike Herman, Director of the  

Boys and Girls club, Jon Smith, Co-Chair of  

the AHBA Golf event, Mike Jung, AHBA 

- President, Mike Sommers, B&G Club board 

member, Jennifer Hieb—AHBA Executive  

Officer and Corey Sauerwein—AHBA—VP 

 

 

You have job knowledge that could change  

someone’s life,  

please share it with a student.  

For more information email Lee Sumner at 

lee.sumner@hubarea.com  

or call 725-7800 or 380-8414.  

mailto:lee.sumner@hubarea.com


Builder Confidence Hits Highest Level 
Since November 2005 

Builder confidence in the market for newly built, single-family homes rose for a fourth consecutive month 

in September to a level of 59 on the NAHB/Wells Fargo Housing Market Index (HMI), released today.  This 

latest four-point gain brings the index to its highest reading since November of 2005. 

“Since early summer, builders in many markets across the nation have been reporting that buyer interest 
and traffic have picked up, which is a positive sign that the housing market is moving in the right direction,” 

said NAHB Chairman Kevin Kelly. 

“While a firming job market is helping to unleash pent-up demand for new homes and contributing to a 

gradual, upward trend in builder confidence, we are still not seeing much activity from first-time home buy-

ers,” said NAHB Chief Economist David Crowe. “Other factors impeding the pace of the housing recovery 

include persistently tight credit conditions for consumers and rising costs for materials, lots and labor.” 

Derived from a monthly survey that NAHB has been conducting for 30 years, the index gauges builder per-

ceptions of current single-family home sales and sales expectations for the next six months as “good,” 

“fair” or “poor.” The survey also asks builders to rate traffic of prospective buyers as “high to very high,” 

“average” or “low to very low.” Scores from each component are then used to calculate a seasonally ad-

justed index where any number over 50 indicates that more builders view conditions as good than poor. 

All three HMI components posted gains in September. The indices gauging current sales conditions and 

traffic of prospective buyers each rose five points to 63 and 47, respectively. The index gauging expecta-

tions for future sales increased two points to 67. 

Builder confidence also rose across every region of the country in September. Looking at the three-month 

moving average for each region, the Midwest registered a five-point gain to 59, the South posted a four-

point increase to 56, the Northeast recorded a three-point gain to 41 and the West posted a two-point 

increase to 58. 

Workforce Recruitment and Retention  

Aberdeen as a whole is working to recruit employees to this region.  Please get involved with assisting in  

the process so we can continue to grow Aberdeen as well as the construction business.  The Aberdeen  

Chamber of Commerce is partnering with the Aberdeen Development Corporation to develop a workable 

 plan to increase the workforce in the NE part of South Dakota.  Please call the AHBA office at 225.2055  

with any questions, concerns or ideas that you would like us to pass along. 

Some ideas that are being tossed around: tuition reimbursement (after x number of years employment),  

working with The Training Place (formally New Tec) to get workers the appropriate licensures, certifica 

tions, etc.  Implementing some ‘shadowing’ opportunities at younger ages and doing a better job of recruit 

ing from Mitchell Tech and Lake Area Tech. 

 

http://nahbnow.com/2014/09/builder-confidence-hits-highest-level-since-november-of-2005/
http://nahbnow.com/2014/09/builder-confidence-hits-highest-level-since-november-of-2005/


2014 Officers 
Mike Jung ïPresident 605-225-3888 

Corey Sauerwein ïVP 605-380-2272 

Darin Beckiusï Treasurer 605-225-5611 

Connie Kusler ïSecretary 605-225-5277 

Jennifer HiebðExec. Officer 605-225-2055 

State Director :         

              John Kokales 605-725-6000 

              Mike Jung 605-225-3888 

              Dave Jarvis 605-225-9107 

              Kevin Foss 605-225-8301 

Local Board Members 
Brenda Waage 277-1261          Kevin Foss 225-8301  

Corey Sauerwein  380-2272      Ed Hunstad 229-4072 

Dale Urlacher 225-7700            Troy Woehl 226-2464 

Erv Malsam 225-8782           

Larew Goehring 225-0707  

Laura Staebner 225-8301  

 

  Presidentõs Letter 
 
 

 
Hello again everyone, 

It seems like I am writing one of these newsletters every other week!!   Where 
has our summer gone? 

In a few short weeks we will be heading to another state meeting, thank good-
ness it is a lot closer this time.   We will be passing the gavel to Frank Krause of 
Watertown this fall. Frank is our current first  vice president, and Jeff Lagge, 
from BHHBA is our current second vice president and will serve in 2016.  Is it 
time once again to have a member of the AHBA serve as state president??? 

  

In other news, there  are some rumors drifting around the area again, about 
limiting the use of TIF's in residential development.   I have saved most of the 
notes and minutes from back in 2008 when the opposition tried and failed to 
stop residential TIF's.  I still have the names of all who helped to keep TIF's as 
an option in developing land for residential use, and I will not hesitate to call on 
you as home builders to help out when and if the time comes.   Please help me 
to keep an eye on this situation and to get the word out when we need to move 
on this. 

  

Our annual Parade of Homes is scheduled for October 5th, if we have enough 
participants. 

  

Our annual banquet is scheduled for Tuesday, January 27th, at the Ramkota 
Convention Center.  Our committee is currently working diligently on finding a 
speaker and a Master of Ceremonies.  If you have any suggestions on who you 
would like to hear from please let us know and we will do our best to accommo-
date you.  

We will be ushering in a new administration that evening, Corey Sauerwein  will 
be our new leader for a couple of years.   I hope all of you will support him as 
you have supported all of our past presidents.   We will also have quite a few 
awards to present that evening, our HBA board of directors includes a lot of very 
hard workers that step up every year and get things done!  

  

On a final note, at our last meeting there was quite a bit of discussion on allow-
ing our associates to serve as president of our association.  Some of that discus-
sion centered on allowing associates to serve as president every other term with 
a builder in between.   The NAHB has loosened it's stance on this issue so we 

stand to gain some important new views from our associates as leaders of our 
organization.  My personal view is that we have much more to gain and very 
little to lose if we allow associates in our leadership chain.  We should also think 
very hard about having a second vice president.  This is a very good practice 
that most of the local associations have gone to, it allows the second VP to gain 
a lot of useful experience. 

Some of these changes will require a review and updating of our bylaws and 
policies.  Next year. 

  

See you all next week, 

Mike 


